
SEDGWICK COUNTY, KANSAS

BOARD OF COUI,{TY COMMISSIONERS

PETE MEITZNER
CHAIRMAN

FIRST DISTRICT

JIM HOWELL
CHA1R PRO TEM
FIFTH DISTRICT

SARAH LOPEZ
COMMISSIONER

SECOND DTSTRICT

DAVID T. DENNIS
COMMISSIOhNER

THIRD DISTRICT

RYAN BATY
COMMISSIONER

FOIJRTH D]STRICT

100 NoRTH BROADWAY o SUTTE 660 I WICH|TA, KANSAS 67202-2212 r TELEPHoNE (316)660-9300 r FAX (316) 660-9330

Date: March 1A,2023

To: House Committee on Commerce, Labor. and Economic Development

Re: HB 244'/

Dear Chairman and Members of the Committee:

On behalf of the Board of County Commissioners of Sedgwick County, I am writing to express

opposition to HB 2447 . Sedgwick County is opposed to this bill because of its broad language

and potential unintended consequences.

HB 2447 paints with a very broad brush to potentially nullify many types of municipal codes that
are conlmonplace and protect quality of life. For example, if HB 2447 would be adopted in its
curtent form, it could render zoning codes, fire codes, adult entertainment codes, and numerous
other codes unenforceable.

For the reasons indicated above, the Board of County Commissioners of Sedgwick County
opposes HB 2447.

Thank you for 5,our consideration of this matter

Peter F. Meitzner,
Board of County Commissioners of Sedgwick County


